Boscawen Police Commission
6/16/15

Meeting was called to order at 6:02pm.

In attendance: Chief Wyman, Bill Urbach, Bob Tucker, Mark Varney,
Kevin Sullivan, Lorrie Carey, and Barbara Randall

Motion to accept minutes as amended from 5/19/15. Seconded. All in
favor.

Chief Wyman’'s Updates:

*With the impending absences of Officer Posada and Corporal
Mottram, the State Police will help fill in gaps in service.

*The BPD has experienced a slight increase in thefts.

Old Business:

Barbara Randall reported Michelle Brochu has been working to fix
problems regarding posting minutes on the town’s new website.

Lorrie Carey said she had been sworn in for her 3-year term on
the Police Commission, but Mark Varney and Kevin Sullivan have not.
They will touch base with Michelle Brochu at the town office.

Mark Varney informed us Riverbend will no longer have staff at
Concord Hospital. They hope to intercede issues at a local level. It has
yet to be determined as to how this will impact police departments.

Lorrie Carey reiterated the importance of engaging our town's
teens and young adults to help them make better choices. She also
suggested the possibility of utilizing the Merrimack Extension’s
underused robotics program with our younger school aged residents.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:08pm.
Next meeting is scheduled for September 15% at 6:00pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Barbara Randall



